
Caernarvonshire & Anglesey Motor Club – Club Championship Bulletin 
 
Dear Club Members, 

 
Caernarvonshire & Anglesey Motor Club would like to thank you all for your continued support 
of the club. It’s great to see our club being represented all around the country, throughout the 
different forms of events, with competitors from every generation competing. With the growing 
number of members, and the plans the club have prepared for the 2024 season and onwards, 
we recognise the need to provide a way to give back to our members. 

 
Past members will remember the club championships that ran pre-COVID which concluded 
with an annual dinner and awards night. Unfortunately, due to the pandemic and changes of 
championship coordinator, we have had to put the championship on hold for a few years. 
  
This hold has however given us the opportunity to give the championship an overhaul. Along 
with a change in championship coordinators, the changes we have implemented include 
reviewing the awards and introducing a more efficient point-claiming system. So, 
Caernarvonshire & Anglesey Motor Club are excited to announce that the 2024 Club 
Championship will be returning, beginning January 1st, 2024, and running until December 31st, 
2024.  

 
Your new championship coordinator is Chloe Thomas. We thank Will for his hard work 
previously in managing the championship, and we will continue to keep the championship 
running as smoothly as before. Please only contact Chloe for genuine championship enquiries 
as we will NOT be the point of claiming championship points. We are happy to answer any 
other questions or to assist on championship issues. 
Please take the time to read through the revised championship rules, available on the website, 
as well as familiarising yourselves with the new points claim form for non C&A organised 
events. 
 
To claim points, please refer to the online championship form and fill it out after each event. 
This will be available on our website under MEMBERS > CLUB CHAMPIONSHIP. There will 
be a window of 30 days after the event finishes available for claiming points, and only during 
this window will points be accepted. When completing the form, we are relying on our club 
members' honesty to fill out the information truthfully and accurately. If we suspect anyone is 
inputting false information for personal gain, that person will be disqualified from the 
championship year. As well as this, forms will be checked at random to ensure fairness. Please 
refer to your event’s final results, not provisional results, before claiming points to ensure you 
input the correct details into the form. For more detailed information regarding the 
championship, please refer to the championship regulations that can be found on our website. 
 
There will be a grace period applied for points claims for events held in January up until the 
29th of Feb, after which the usual 30 day rule will be applied. 
 
With this revamp, we are looking forward to renewing this championship after the break and 
we’re hoping you will be joining us on this new start. 

 
Yours in Motorsport, 
 
Chloe Thomas 
On behalf of 
Caernarvonshire & Anglesey Motor Club  



 


